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Ellsworth Family and Friends, 

Happy February! 

With the second semester well under way, we want to thank 
everyone for your continued support of our students, teachers, and 
school as we collectively strive to provide optimal opportunities 
for learning each and every day. In addition, we want to also 
welcome our new families to Ellsworth Elementary and trust that 
you will f ind yourselves to be part of an outstanding and 
supportive learning community. 

Ellsworth Elementary will have Kinder Round Up on February 7th 
f rom 6:00 ? 7:00 p.m.  

February 16th is the District Sci-Tech Festival at the High School.  
On February 17th, Ellsworth will hold its annual Career Fair Day. 
There will be NO SCHOOL on Monday, February 20th in observance 
of President?s Day. 

Our last formal Parent Teacher conferences are this month.  
Conferences are scheduled for Thursday, February 23rd until 7:00 
p.m. and for Friday, February 24th until 4:00 p.m.  We look forward 
to seeing you all soon! 

In closing, I want to thank our families for your dil igence in having 
your students at school on-time and well-prepared for learning 
each day. As always, thank you for supporting the wonderful 
teaching and learning taking place here at Ellsworth Elementary. 

Every Student /Every Opportunity/Every Day

 

Sincerely, 

 Tammy Stimatze, Principal

Follow us:
twitter at: @EaglesEllsworth
Facebook: facebook.com/EaglesEllsworth
Great Schools: Greatschools.org

February 2017 

Ellsworth Eagles Rock

Ellsworth Elementary
38454 N Carolina Ave

San Tan Valley, AZ 85140
Phone: 480-882-3520

Fax: 480-987-8250



El lsworth Elementary Hours

     Off ice Hours:    7:30am to 4:00pm

     Campus opens for students:   7:45am   WARNING BELL at 8:10  /  TARDY at 8:15

     Class Hours: (Mon/Tue/Thurs/Fri)   8:15am - 3:05pm    

     Early Release EVERY Wednesday Hours:   8:15am - 1:35pm  

     Half  Day Hours:  11:15am  LUNCH served 

Calendar
- Progress Report in Jupitergrades              2/3
- Student Council Fundraisor                  2/6-10   
- CMS Counselors to visit 6th Graders        2/7
- Kindergarten Roundup  6-7pm                  2/7
- Spring - Bus Evacuations                             2/9
- Jump Rope for Heart                            2/13-17
- District SciTech Festival  @ CHS             2/16
- Career Fair                                                     2/17
- Take Flight Friday                                        2/17
- February Awards Assembly   2/17
- Presidents Day - No School                      2/20
- Book Fair                                                  2/22-28
- Parent Teacher Conferences              2/23-24
- Read Across  America                          2/27-3/3                    

Happenings in the classroom........

February will be full of exciting new things in Kindergarten! We will be 
celebrating Valentine's Day with fun  academic centers in Math and studying 
Arizona for Arizona's Birthday.  We will be learning all about the branches of the 
government and researching various Presidents of our country. We will also be 
learning about the importance of dental health and how to take care of our teeth. 
In FUNdations we are becoming masters on short and long vowels and continuing 
to add words to our sight word list. In math we are breaking down teen numbers 
and starting to find number partners. 

  Student  Spot l ight  

              This month we focus on: 

                        Fairness
Congratulations to all the 

Students chosen for the awards 
assembly.

CHA RA CTER 
COUNTS !



FIRST GRADE

SECOND  GRADE

 Hello Families!

February will be a very busy month!  We will begin our projects for the sci-tech 
festival, be on the look out for information about what we have planned. 
Valentine's parties will be fast approaching.  Teachers will send  out a list with 
the names of each student if  you choose to send cards with your child.

- In Fundations we will be working on words with blends and reading 
sentences that contain these words.

- Students will be expected to begin reading test questions on their own 
about the stories we read in class.  Keep reading every night! 

- Students will be f inding missing addends in equations in math.
- Our writ ing focus will be expository compositions.
- Fundations and math homework will be a similar format. Be sure to 

practice timed reading for 1 minute each night! 
- We appreciate your support and please feel free to contact us with any 

questions, comments, or  concerns.
- Thank you for having  your child in school  and on time every day!

- This month we will begin working on our Sci-Tech Festival projects! 
- In Fundations we are working on open and r-controlled syllables. 
- In Reading we are working on main idea,  and continue to explore informational  text by 

comparing two texts on the same topic. 
- We are working on expository writ ing using our Write From The Beginning curriculum. 
- Our math focus is measurement and double digit subtraction with  and without ungrouping. 
- We have begun to send home weekly f luency passages to work on with homework.
- Please make sure your child is reading 25 minutes each night. 
- We are looking forward to meeting with you all this month at Parent/Teacher Conferences.
- Thank you for your continued support from home! 
- As always, please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns.



THIRD GRADE

FOURTH  GRADE

- Time is f lying by!  We are heading into the latter part of the 3rd quarter.
- Math:  The students will be exploring place value . They will brush up on their addition, subtraction, 

regrouping, and ungrouping skills.
- ELA:  Third graders will use skills to research nonfiction and informational resources to become 

experts on pivotal people in American history. Students will read lots of biographies and be able to 
discuss important text features that assist with research.

- Social Studies: Students will learn all about famous, inf luential people who impacted American history 
during the Civil War Time Period.

- Science: Third graders will become information experts on famous inventors, and elaborate on 
important technology and inventions that formed modern American society.

- Thank you for your support at home.  We looking forward to seeing you at conferences. 

 

- We cannot believe how quickly this year is f lying by! 
- Please continue to check Jupiter Grades for grade updates, Class Dojo for behavior updates, 

and backpacks for important f lyers.
- In math we are stil l working through fractions and decimals. We have been working on  

comparing fractions on the number line, equivalent fractions, comparing fractions with unlike 
denominators, relating fractions and decimals. comparing decinmals, and understanding 
decimals that are greater than 1. 

- Please continue to have students practice math facts at home. 
- In ELA students will be working on analyzing f irst and second hand accounts in non-f iction 

texts. Please make sure students are completing their assigned 25 minutes of reading every 
night.

- In science students have been working on their pollution project. Students created a wind 
powered vehicle, using only a few materials. These vehicles were made to only be powered 
by wind :)

- We are so very excited to see everyone at conferences!
- Thank you very much for your support from home!



 Fif th GRADE

Sixth  GRADE

A BIG shout out to Rylie Johnson, who placed second in our 
district spelling bee!!

- Students will be bringing home course selection materials  from J.O. 
Combs Middle School. Please go over the information with your child to 
make class selections for next year.

- In ELA, students are continuing to work on informational text. In math, 
students are working with expressions and equations, as well as ratios 
and proportions. In Social Studies, we are working on an Ancient Egypt 
unit.

- Please make sure your child is reading their 25 minutes a night out of 
their AR books. 

Sixth Grade rocks!

The f if th grade team would like to congratulate Rubi 
Armendariz for making it so far in the District Spelling 
Bee! Well done Rubi!

We are so excited to have Mrs. Ocegueda back. Her 
students really missed her and were thril led to see her 
precious new baby girl. 

Attention all Battle of the Books participants, our next 
meeting will be after school on February 6th, in Mrs. 
Thames' room until 4:15. Battle 2 was amazing and we 
can't wait to see the results after Battle 3 to see who will 
battle it out with the other schools in the district. 
Remember to save the date for April 25th for the district 
battle.



Ban d

Orchestra
Happenings in "SPECIALS" areas........

Music Physical Education P.E.

BAND NEWS
Band students are working hard to prepare for their next concert, 
which is coming up. The Spring Concert  wil l  be on Thursday, 
March  7th, at  6:00 p.m.  We will again be combining with 
Simonton Elementary, but the concert will be at Ellsworth this 
time!

4th grade parents - please consider bringing your 4th grader out to 
one band and one orchestra concert this semester, to help them 
get excited about joining one of these great ensembles next fall!  
It 's not too early to generate that enthusiasm!

Future band performance dates include:
Thursday, March 23 - District 6th grade honor band performance at 
Arizona Elementary Concert Festival, Arcadia H.S., Phoenix.

Thursday, May 4 - Annual Mass Band Festival - Combs High School. 
This involves ALL band students from all schools, and will 
culminate in a gala concert beginning at 6:00 p.m.

Dear Ellsworth Parents,  
                                                                                                                    I 
I was so happy for the great job our orchestra 
students did at our last performance. We are 
busy working towards our next performance on 
May 3 at Combs High School. Some musical 
concepts that our Beginning Students will be 
working on are: Eighth Notes, Accidentals, 
Medley, Pinky ?A,? and  ¾  time signature. 
Advanced students will work on the following 
musical concepts: Slurs, Dotted Rhythms, Playing 
Harmonies in rounds and songs, mastery of the 
?C? Scale, Accidentals, and Syncopated Rhythms.   

Sincerely, 

Mr. Guido Lavorata,   

       Febr uar y i s upon  us so 
Val en t i n e's Day can n ot  be far  
aw ay!  W e w i l l  be l i sten i n g 
an d  si n gi n g son gs of  the 
season  i n  the M usi c r oom !                                                              

Febr uar y i s al so the 
m on th  of  Pr esi den t 's Day.  
An yt i m e of  the year  i s a good  
t i m e for  Pat r i ot i c m usi c an d  
w e w i l l  cer tai n l y  be studyi n g 
Pat r i ot i c son gs.  

     W e ar e al so con t i n u i n g to 
study the d i f fer en t  fam i l i es

of  i n st r um en ts. 

     

 Rem inder : Make sure your  child has shoes t o 
wear  for  PE class, ot herw ise t hey won't  be able t o 

par t icipat e.

2016-2017 School  Year Spring Soccer 
League                                                                  

Meet and make new f riends while learning the 
fundamentals of  soccer.  Our goal  is to teach 
and develop player?s understanding of  the 
sport , ski l ls, techniques, and passion for the 
game.  See attached f lyer below for more info!



Young Coyotes

Our students joined other students 
around the world in December to learn 
about CODING! 

The annual HOUR OF CODE encourages 
students across the world to participate 
using hands-on and on-line activit ies to 
learn about programming.  Students 
were able to do courses and even create 
their own games to share with others to 
play. Even our kinder kiddo's joined in!

To learn more about the Hour Of Code 
go to the links below.

https:/ / code.org/about       

To t ry a tutorial  go to 

https:/ / studio.code.org/

 

Technology

Young Coyotes daycare services children ages 3-5 years old and combines play and learning in a child 
centered environment where exploration is encouraged.  Children are provided opportunities to grow 
socially, emotionally, and academically through hands on activities involving music, art, and dramatic 
play.  Young Coyotes is taught by a veteran preschool teacher with 20 years experience in early 
childhood. We now have 2 schools that will have our Young Coyotes program, Ranch Elementary and 
Ellsworth Elementary. Young Coyotes is licensed by Department of Health Services and approved by 
the Department of Economic Security.  Children must be potty trained and current on shots. Parents 
must provide a sack breakfast and/or lunch.

Hours of  Operat ion: Monday- Friday from 6:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. not including school holidays.

Pr icing: Parents have a choice of either full or part day options.

Half  day $20 per day or $75 per week 

Full day $40 per day of $150 per week      

This is your School Counselor keeping you 
updated on some events and plans we have 
coming up in the next few weeks. 

 First off , I would like to remind you of our Take 
Flight Friday on February 17, which will feature 
our Annual Career Fair. This is a unique 
opportunity for Ellsworth Students to interact 
with those in the community and discuss how 
their education led to their careers. If  you   
would like to participate, please contact me at          
(480) 882-3528 or etelles@jocombs.org. 

  Also, this is an exciting time for our sixth 
graders as they prepare to move on from 
Ellsworth to the next step of their education. We 
went to visit the middle school a few weeks ago 
and they met the counselor there.   The 
counselors will also be visit ing on February 7th 
to discuss course selection and go over available 
electives and courses of study. 

https://code.org/about
https://studio.code.org/


Take Flight Fridays

Libr ar y

 Book Fair Is coming soon.  All of the 
excitement begins Wednesday, February 
22nd and goes through Tuesday February 
28th.

The hours are 7:45am-3pm on Wednesday, 
Friday, Monday and Tuesday.  Thursday is 
our late night, we are open until 7pm.   We 
are looking for volunteers, if  you are 
interested, please contact Lora Rael at 
480-882-3520.               

 

Take Flight Friday is scheduled on February 17th 
with more fun and educational activities for the 
students to participate in and learn from. 
 



 LUNCH ON FEB. 23rd & 24th
Remember we stil l serve both Breakfast and 

Lunch on Parent Teacher Conference Days. We 
will serve them all an early lunch before we 

send them home.

Breakfast  is $1.25

Lunch is $2.65
Reduced breakfast and 
lunch $ .30 and $ .40

El lsw or t h  Cafet er ia New s

 
CLICK  HERE TO 

CHECK  OUT THE M ENU

http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265
http://www.healtheliving.net/instance/2023729/district/21/school/27/menu/17313265


LOST & FOUND

Each year students misplace their backpacks, lunch pails, coats, hats, 
and even their glasses.

When these items are found they are placed in the 2 large cans inside 
the breeze way. Eye glasses will be turned into the front office.

Please remind your child to check for their belongings.

Twice a year these items will be laid out on tables for students and 
parents to look through. Please take the time to check for any of your 
child's things.

Ellsworth Elementary will donate all unclaimed items at the end of the 
year to local charities that can place these items in the hands of those 
who need them.



Resource Tit le 1 Reading

ELL

We just  added some new st udent s t o  our 
groups! We are so excit ed t o  be working wit h 
t hem. If your st udent  is now receiving T it le I 
services, you will receive a let t er t o  let  you 
know. We are working on finding out  exact ly 
what  each st udent  needs in reading. I love 
get t ing t o  know all o f t he st udent s and t heir 
awesome abili t ies. 

Keep reading wit h your st udent s at  home, 
any way you can!  

M rs. Carbajal- T it le I Reading Specialist

 L carbajal2@jocombs.org

M rs. B erkey

AZELLA t est i ng wi l l  t ak e 
pl ace t h i s mont h .  We ar e 

cer t ai n our  st udent s wi l l  do 
ver y  wel l  on t h i s Spr i ng 

r eassessment .  
Pl ease encour age y our  
ch i l d t o eat  a h eal t h y  

br eak f ast  and get  pl ent y  of  
sl eep ever y  ni gh t . 

Rock  t h e t est  El l swor t h  
Eagl es!  

Mr s. Roy

Mr s. Bencomo

   

Art  and Math 

Art and math have a lot in common with each 
other. In fact you can see the math in art and the 

art in math! Patterns, shapes, geometry, 
symmetry, spatial reasoning,, etc?  are all a part 
of the arts (visual art, music and dance), as they 

are of mathematics. Have your kids use 
tangrams(you can print templates online) to 

create beautiful art projects and ask questions 
such as how many squares, circles, 

quadrilaterals, hexagons  etc. did it take to 
create your artwork? This great activity will 

keep your child engaged and learning all about 
math at the same time. Happy Creations! 

M r s. Tel fer -  K-4 Resource Room  Teacher  

M r s. H ar r is-4-6 Resource Room  Teacher  

M r s. K leinknech t-Speech  Pathologist

A c a demic  Co a c hes  Co r ner
 
In January's newsletter we talked about setting 
academic goals with your children.  "By knowing what 
they want to achieve, they know what they have to 
concentrate on and improve. Goal setting gives 
students long-term vision and short-term motivation."

After you've set goals with your child you will want to 
check in with them and give them feedback on their 
progress toward their goal.  Some key things to 
remember when discussing your child's progress with 
their goals are:

- Be as specific as possible.  Tell them what 
they are doing well and what might need 
improvement.

- The Sooner the Better.  Immediate feedback 
provides a larger increase in performance 
toward the goals.

- Present Feedback Carefully.  The way 
feedback is presented can have an impact on 
how it is received.  Staying positive and 
assuming progress is happening will keep them 
engaged.

- Involve Learners in the Process.  Encourage 
your child to monitor their progress toward their 
goal.

5 Research-Based Tips for Providing Students with 
Meaningful Feedback by Marianne Stenger

http://www.greatschools.org/gk/articles/helping-kids-focus/


SAVE THE DATE! 

k





District News:

The 2nd Annual Combs SciTech Festival is February 16th from 6p-7p at 
Combs High School! Students from all schools will show off  what they have 
learned about Science & Technology in Society. Attendees will have fun 
learning about STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering & Math) with 
hands-on activit ies. Get your passport stamped at key locations on campus 
to receive your special treat! See the f lyer for all the great businesses 
partnering with Combs.

We offer gif ted blanket testing for 3rd grade students. We have scheduled 
testing at each elementary school the week of February 13th. 3rd grade 
families will receive additional details including information on how to opt 
out of this testing via email. 

If  you or someone you know is looking for a career in education, plan on 
joining us March 21st from 4pm -7pm at the Combs Job Fair. Open 
positions include cafeteria staff , bus drivers, paraprofessionals, and 
classroom teachers. Please see the f lyer for more details.

February is National CTE Month! Career and Technical Education (CTE) 
classes are a great way for high school students to get a jump on their 
future and learn marketable skil ls. New classes have been added for the 
2017-2018 school year! Check out the CHS course catalog for more 
information.

  






